
 

Then I heard the voice of the Lord saying, ‘Whom shall I send? And who will go for us?’  
And I said, ‘Here am I. Send me!’ Isaiah 6:8 

 
Dear friends!!! 
 
God’s commission should actually be our greatest privilege. Yet we feel just like the people in the bible:  
We have many concerns: 
My rhetoric is insufficient (Moses) 
I am too insignificant (Gideon) 
I am too young (Jeremiah) 
I am unprepared, others know better, I am not talented, anxious or just “later”. 
Fact is that God continues to speak to us – in every season of our lives! Our responsibility = availability. 
May we take a new look at our lives and make ourselves available to God. 
 
As a family we considered a three day rest  
a gift from God (Filip cannot handle more 
than that in a new place) right after our 35th 
wedding anniversary in the middle of haying 
and 8 consecutive summer camps (from  
different churches). We went to Calimesti,  
a health resort with warm healing springs. 
We stayed in a little wood cabin next to the 
beautiful pool. We realized: Being able to 
relax is a gift from God!!! 
 
Our discipleship school finished their  
school year with a mission outreach. We  
had a really good evangelistic outreach to  
the village of Felmer.  
Children and parents participated – among 
them a family that started to attend church 
right away. Last week the lady told us  
“Had I not met you, I would not be with my 
husband anymore.” He was an alcoholic,  
often involved in brawls. She had to sell her 
pig and other valuables to prevent jail time 
for him. Ever since he started attending 
church, he is a new person = he doesn’t 
drink, keeps the peace and now they decided 
to get married. Last Sunday we celebrated a 
blessing over this young family with two 
children.  

 
Our youth had their own camp  
together with the youth group from 
Rosenau and Cuciulata here on our 
farm. We are grateful to the Royal 
Ranger team from Senden.  
They have been supporting us every 
summer for the last 9 years.  
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Our children were able to attend the Camp  
organized by people from Rosenau. What a  
blessing that new children started attending kid’s 
church afterwards.  
 
In our church we started the new church season 
in our leadership team yesterday. We talked and 
prayed. We rejoice that we are able to start a new 
home group in Felmer right after the family  
mentioned above received their blessing. 
Although we are grateful for growth and unity,  
we are facing great challenges as well. We realize 
that the enemy wants to “rob, strangle and kill”. 
Good to know the ONE who came so we would 
“have overflowing life”!!! and we see His  
merciful intervention even in the biggest crises. 
Thank you, Lord!!! 
 
Prayer requests: 
- Godly unity among our leaders and healthy growth among our church members. 
- A healthy balance between hearing God (personal fellowship) and working for God (not activism, but implementing 
His word led by His Spirit). 
- Practical evangelism and discipleship in our daily lives (in organic 1 on 1 relationships) 
- The start of our new discipleship school year (the 2nd year, leadership training) September 14th-16th = our guest speaker 
will be Gerry Klein, he used to lead the bible school in Bad Gandersheim for many years. 
- Restarting the home groups – especially the group in Felmer as well as the other groups in town and the villages. We 
pray for revitalization and for new people to attend and open their hearts. 
- 2 married couples who were baptized last year. They left the church, one couple due to marital problems, the other 
started loving the world again. 
- Cami, one of our youth leaders. She finished her volunteer year and is now looking for work. She wants to study 
psychology, but her grades were not high enough for scholarships. She is now planning to work for a year and try again 
next year.  

 
A GIFT FROM GOD: Is our new white van. Our friend 
Hadulf bought it from am church in Gifhorn. The church 
lowered the price from 8000€ to 5000€ and donations 
even covered the repairs of 1500€. That is an over-
whelming miracle of God!!! Glory to HIM and thank  
you so much to those of you who gave!!! 
 

Now to him who is able to do immeasurably more than 
all we ask or imagine, according to his power that is at 
work within us, to him be glory in the church and in 
Christ Jesus throughout all generations, for ever and 

ever! Amen!!! 
 

In His Love 
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Donations for UK: 
Bank of Scotland 
Sort Code 80-06-55 
Acct. number 00382152 
 

Donations for USA: 
Please mail your donations to: 
Globe Missionary Evangelism 
P.O. Box 3040 
Pensacola, FL 32516  USA 
 

Please include your name and 
address on the transaction and 
earmark them for GM – Müll  - 9 

Please make your checks payable 
to: GME and earmark them for  
GM – Müll  - 9 


